
RHSC General Meeting Minutes 

April 24, 2012
The meeting was held at the Long Ridge Tavern and was called to order at 7:45. Board members present were Anne Olshan, Anne Zaera, Kyle Eberts, Pat Siciliano and John Swingler.  Anne Zaera led the meeting at John Olshan’s request.

There were no guests present.
Future Activities, Gabe Cordova
· The Club’s 80th anniversary will be celebrated on Sept 15 at the home of John and Kelly Swingler. It will be a catered event with a Western theme and live music by the Kent Eby Band. Food will include non-meat options, and it’ll be BYOB. Flyer with details will be posted on our website shortly.  

· The plan is for this to be a lot of fun and a really big event. They’re targetting for 100 attendees, including current and past members, and it will be a perfect opportunity for everyone to invite guests.
· A slide show of “RHSC Throughout the Ages” is being prepared – if you have old photos, please put them on a disk and send them to Gabe.

· Quebec Winter Carnival – The Connecticut Ski Council's trip is scheduled for January 31-February 5, 2013. Flyer with details will be posted on our website shortly.
· Cost will be approx $1,200, including luxury bus transportation from CT, 5 nights lodging in the famous Chateau Frontenac within the walled old city, Welcome Party, and much more. 
· This trip is being offered to many clubs in CT and PA and Gabe has reserved space for only 20 people, so let him know if you’re interested or have any questions. To reserve your spot, send Gabe your check for $100 asap.
Membership – Pat Siciliano
· Pat reported that our club memberships stand at 81, roughly evenly divided between Individuals vs Couples/Families. There are approximately 10 prospective memberships at different stages in the application process.
· Anne Olshan volunteered to support the membership drive effort by hosting a ‘Summer Social’ cocktail party in May or June, probably on a Thursday evening, similar to those she and John held last year. 

· A suggestion was also made to have a Summer meeting in June or July – tbd. 

Treasurer – John Swingler
John reported that 

· All DMF refunds have been mailed to those members requesting them for a total of $1,530. The rest of the unused DMF funds, totalling approx $2,100, were returned into the current DMF fund.
· Club’s financial situation is substantially under budget, due mainly to the very poor snow season this year, and it requires remedial action (see Brainstorming Session, below).  The shortfall, approximately $10,000 as of March 31, certainly would have been much worse had we not restructured our funding strategy over the last 2 years to cover most fixed costs from annual dues instead of from lodge usage.

· Bank balances as of March 31 amounted to approx $7,500, while at the same time last year, they were $17,000.

· Unless we take action, we’ll need to tap into our Savings account to cover upcoming expenses such as oil, insurance, taxes and DMF refunds. Doing that would result in starting next Winter’s season basically on ‘empty’.
· John recommended that we take action on 2 fronts to avoid having to impose any assessments:  1) Bring forward the renewal process, and 2) create fundraising events. 

Budget Shortfall Brainstorming Session – Jon Swingler

John led a very fruitful brainstorming session soliciting ideas on how to remedy our current revenue shortfall. 
Members need to be aware of the problem and take responsibility to help fix it. The following is a summary of actionable ideas offered by the members present:

· Encourage members to use the Lodge over the summer.  Any summer usage is essentially gravy (not budgetted for), the Lodge is a huge asset and we’re not taking advantage of it.  

· Board needs to ensure the Lodge is clean and ready for guests.  Front door locks were recently changed to ensure no unauthorized access.
· Reduce summer fees for both members and guests

· Encourage members to host ‘family’ events

· Offer members ‘flat summer weekend rate’ for the entire lodge (ex. $500?)

· Invite guests from your other activities (ie. sports, professional, social, etc.).  As an example, a couple of years ago, Walter K hosted a group of his employees and generated over $800 for the club!

· Publicize local Killington events and get members to participate.  For example, 
· VT Okemo to Killington bicycle race this July, 
· Stowe-to-Okemo Running Relay
· Rod Cross committed to forming a team to raise $$ for the Donate for Life organization and for our Club.

· Embark on a concentrated membership drive effort during the late summer and fall months so that prospects can complete most of their requirements before the season starts.

· Streamline the membership application process to get new members signed up more quickly. 
· Bring forward the renewal process to improve our cash flow.  This option, however, doesn’t generate any unbudgetted funds…
· Hold fund-raising raffles: For example, Turkeys, Blind Auctions, 50/50, …
· Consider changing By-Laws to have Life Memberships pay annual dues
· A suggestion to allow non-members to use the Lodge was voted down due to possible negative consequences: the Club could lose its non-profit tax status, VT could consider us a hospitality venue and tax us differently, insurance company could charge us differently, among other concerns.

Bulk Ticket Collection – Bob Hener
Unused bulk tickets must be returned to Bob by May 1 – members can either bring them to that meeting or mail them directly to Bob.
Technology – Anne Zaera
Anne reported that John O had asked her to lead a Technology committee aiming to bring our club’s use of technology up to the 21st century. 
· The overall aim is to improve members’ ability to communicate with each other, reduce unnecessary manual paperwork, minimize website upkeep costs, and allow members to make lodge reservations online - all in an integrated fashion.  (Be assured, though, that members who prefer to make reservations by phone will always be able to do so.)
· The revised website will also offer forums for members’ discussions (ie.  Ride-sharing, equipment swaps, etc.), and provide ample space to house all the club’s documents (ex. ByLaws, Roster, Minutes, Treasurer reports, and other permanent legal documents). 

· The committee has already met twice, reviewed several potential website platforms, drafted basic requirements for an online lodge reservations system, and is preparing a demo for the Board. 
· Members include Ben Wheeler and Stu Constantine, tech wizards; Kim Finnerty, communications; Susan Brown, website operations; and Madge Kellick, lodge reservations guru.
· A suggestion was made that Paul Schallis’ son is very technically savvy and could be of assistance. 
· A member mentioned that a previous effort at a club reservations system was limited to showing the number of people who had made reservations for any given date.
· The website platform topping our list of candidates was designed specifically for use by clubs, and includes 24x7 technical support as well as nightly backups.

· Although its reservations system does not handle all our intricate set of ‘rules’, it does handle basic member reservations functions and should greatly improve the current phone/manual process. We considered writing custom software, but that would not be economically feasible – the costs for the initial development plus ongoing support and maintenance would be prohibitive.

· Regarding timing, Anne felt that once the recommendation is presented to and accepted by the Board, a demo will be scheduled for a General meeting to get members’ input.  After that, creating the website could be done in time to begin using it long before the start of the next Winter Season.  
· Monthly coordinators could expect some extra work, especially during the initial transition phase, and will be given special training. 
Annual Elections – Anne Zaera

Further nominations were accepted from the floor: 

· Madge Kellick nominated Anne Zaera for Vice President and Lori Constantine for secretary. Both nominations were seconded by Bob Hener and accepted by Anne and Lori, respectively.  At the same time, Anne declined the original nomination for Secretary, as required by our By-Laws.

· Final nominations stood as follows:
· President: John Swingler and John Olshan 

· Vice President: Stephanie Evers and Anne Zaera

· Treasurer: Tom Hughes

· Secretary: Lori Constantine

· Voting will take place by May 1 online, repeating last year’s very successful process, and during the May 1 General meeting, at which time voting results will be announced.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30pm. 

Respectfully submitted by Anne Olshan & Anne Zaera
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